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On Thursday, the school welcomed another visitor – Dr Michelle Sancho, who is the interim 
Director of Education for West Berkshire. Dr Sancho spent Thursday afternoon in school, visiting 
lessons, meeting staff and students, and getting an excellent understanding of the school. We 
discussed how West Berkshire can further support the school, either through providing additional 
support for those students who need it, or capital funding for the parts of the school that need 
replacing. Like Sir Alok Sharma two weeks ago, Dr Sancho commented on how calm and 
purposeful the atmosphere at Denefield was during her visit.

A reminder that because of industrial action we will be moving to remote learning on Wednesday 
1 February. Students who wish to work in school may do so, subject to our capacity to supervise 
them. Full details can be found here.

Mr E Towill MA (Oxon), Headteacher

Celebrating Denefield…

Diary dates – academic year 2022 – 2023​

Thursday 2 February 2023 Year 11 Online Parents Evening – timings TBC

Monday 13 February to Friday 17 February 
2023

Half term

Monday 20 February 2023 Students return to school

Please click here for Term Dates 2022-2023                     Please click here for the School Calendar

It has been another extremely productive week at Denefield. Students 
have continued to focus well in lessons, as well as developing their extra-
curricular skills. Of particular note recently has been students of all year 
groups competing in the Bebras computing challenge and students in 
Years 10 and 11 continuing with their Combined Cadet Force training. I 
am also delighted with the further success of the Duke of Edinburgh 
award scheme. Many of our Year 11 students have now completed their 
Bronze Award. Year 10 students are currently completing their skill, 
volunteering and sporting activities, and will take part in their expedition 
later in the year. Meanwhile, it was fantastic to see so many Year 9 
students and their parents/carers attend our Duke of Edinburgh 
information evening. We plan to continue growing the Duke of Edinburgh 
programme so that the majority of students from Year 9 option can gain 
the bronze award or higher.

Included in this edition...

https://www.denefield.org.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=780&type=pdf
https://www.denefield.org.uk/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=24
https://www.denefield.org.uk/calendar/?calid=2,2&pid=7&viewid=2


Celebrating our curriculum …

ICT and Computing

This week’s update is from our ICT and Computing department. 

Information Technology vs 
Computer Science

If you are considering a career in technology, you may be deciding what path to take. The two 
career paths that you’ll encounter most often are Information Technology and Computer Science. 
Though these two careers both involve technology, they are different. What are the main 
differences between the two? Which one is best suited for you?

Computer Science Information Technology

Generally, computer science refers to 
designing and building computers and 

computer programs.
This generally requires a lot more 

mathematical skills

Information technology, on the other hand, 
refers to maintaining and troubleshooting 

those computers and their networks, 
systems, and databases to ensure they run 

smoothly.

Which is better Computer Science or Information Technology?

Which is better Computer Science or IT? There is no such thing as “better” because they lead to 
different careers and have different specialisations or subfields. Either discipline is a great choice 
for you, as long as you're passionate about technology, and you understand what each study 
option implies

Which is easier IT or computer science?

Remember that both computer science and information technology are vast fields. One is not 
easier or more difficult than the other. Both of these areas have so much to learn, and many people 
have different aptitudes, so whichever one you choose should be based on what is most interesting 
to you



Other news…

DofE

Year 9

Official Meeting / Signup Event held on 25 January 2023 with Ridgeline Adventures.
Deadline for sign-up is 3 February 2023
Students will be enrolled on the program and will be able to start on the Physical, Skills and 
Volunteering Sections
Evening Training 24 May 2023 – 3.15pm to 7.30pm
Practice Day Walk - 25 May 2023 – 9.00am to 4:00pm
Expedition – 8 June and 9 June 2023
Deadline for completion Friday 29 September 2023

Year 10

Students to complete the Physical, Skills and Volunteering Sections and get assessors to sign off 
evidence.
Refresher and Evening Training 22 June 3.15pm to 6.00pm
Expedition – TBC
Deadline for completion Thursday 20 July 2023

Year 11

Deadline for all sections of the Bronze Award to be completed is Friday 31 March 31 2023. 
Presentation of Certificates and Badges to be presented at the Character Awards Evening in April

Any questions or queries email
rya@denefield.org.uk
Duke of Edinburgh Manager



Other news…

Library news

Last week the library book clubs attended a Berkshire Book Award shortlist event. We visited Blue 
Coat School to work with students from other Berkshire schools and listen to a guest speaker 
announce this year's shortlisted titles. It was a fantastic visit and fun (and lots of biscuits) was had 
by all! In book club students are invited to lead their own sessions and choose activities and 
games. We are currently shadowing the Berkshire Book Awards, a unique local book award where 
all books are nominated and voted for by young people. We have until April to read, discuss, and 
vote for our favourite book in the shortlist. More information about the award is available here.

Please note that from Tuesday 31 January until the end of term library clubs will be cancelled due 
to staff absence. Thank you for your understanding. All library clubs will resume as normal after 
half term and all students are invited to join.

https://www.berkshirebookaward.org.uk/


Other news…

Extra-curricular

Please see below details of our extra-curricular activities which take place during lunch times and 
after school. Details can also be found here on our website. 

https://www.denefield.org.uk/page/?title=Extra+Curricular+Activities&pid=28


Other news …

PE Extra-curricular

Road safety

Please continue to remind your child or children to be vigilant and have safety as a priority when 
travelling between school and home. There are a couple of specific reminders that we advise 
talking to your children about: to give road safety due regard, and to treat members of the public 
with caution, walking with friends, if possible. It is good to have regular conversations with your 
child about how to keep safe and what to do in case of emergency.

Parking on site 

A polite request for parents/carers regarding parking/waiting on site.

Members of the public and local residents have been in touch to ask if parent/carers picking up 
from school could be more considerate and ensure that they do not block driveways; remember 
that the highway code should be always adhered to by not parking on double yellow lines and 
please do not cause a hazard to other road users when students are exiting the school premises. 
Many thanks for your cooperation.



Community notices…

West Berkshire Museum



Community notices…

West Berkshire Museum


